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The Spiny Lobster Committee of the South Atlantic Fishery Management Council convened in 

the Topaz Room of the Charleston Marriott Hotel, Charleston, South Carolina, September 13, 

2011, and was called to order at 1:15 o’clock p.m. by Chairman William Teehan. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  I would like to call the Spiny Lobster Committee Meeting to order.  I’m here, 

Roy is here, Ben Hartig is not here, Robert Foos is here, and it is my understanding that John 

Jolley is also on this committee, so everybody but Ben is here.  I would like to entertain a motion 

to approve the agenda unless somebody has something they want to add to it or delete.  With no 

opposition we will move the agenda. 

 

The second item on the agenda is the Joint Spiny Lobster Minutes from last June.  Does anybody 

have any corrections or additions?  I have one on Page 2 and the top of Page 3.  It says, “Dr. 

Crabtree:  I apologize for that oversight on my part, Mr. Teehan.”  That must be a mistake. 

(Laughter)  All right, do I have any objection to approving the minutes?  No objections, then the 

minutes are approved as written.  The next item on the agenda is the biological opinion, which is 

Attachment 1, and we have a review actions to meet biological opinion requirements to protect 

staghorn and elkhorn corals, and I believe Andy Herndon is here for that. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  My name is Andy Herndon, fisheries biologist, Protected Resources Division, 

Southeast Regional Office.  I’ve actually kind of screwed up your agenda already.  I’m going to 

kind of combine kind of the two items that I was going to discuss into one, and so I’m going to 

briefly run through kind of Spiny Lobster Amendment 11.  I will also talk a little bit about the 

stakeholder meeting that we had previously, some changes to Amendment 10, and that kind of 

thing. 

 

Really quickly, like I said, I’m going to discuss the stakeholder meeting that we had back in July 

down in Marathon, Florida; briefly go over the alternatives for Action 1.  Action 1 is currently 

the closed area action.  Once I’m done with that, I will take questions regarding Action 1.  

Following that, I will get into the discussion regarding the rationale and necessity behind the trap 

line marking requirements that are currently in the document, go over the alternatives for that 

action and then take some questions on that action. 

 

Real quickly, back in June at the Key West joint council meeting on spiny lobster, they got 

together and discussed Amendment 10; and following that meeting it became pretty clear that the 

councils wanted some more discussion with stakeholders regarding the proposed closed areas 

that had been proposed in Amendment 10. 

 

On July 12
th

 and 13
th

 of 2011 we had that meeting.  The Florida Keys Commercial Fishermen’s 

Association hosted that meeting.  In attendance were some Florida Keys National Marine 

Sanctuary staff as well as Sanctuary Advisory Council members.  We also had FWRI staff there.  

Obviously, we had industry members.  Nature Conservancy staff was also involved and then I 

was there representing NMFS Protected Resources. 

 

The meeting itself discussed kind of three primary issues; the first one being the data and the 

quality of data regarding the acropora colony locations.  There have some concerns under 

Amendment 10 about the quality of that data, so we discussed that.  We also discussed the 
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inclusion of coral nurseries in the proposed closed areas, and then we also discussed 

modifications to the proposed closed areas in terms of how they were laid out and ways we could 

reduce impacts to the industry. 

 

Real quickly, the data itself, as I think everyone remembers from Amendment 10, there was a lot 

of concern raised particularly from the industry as well as some of our other stakeholders 

regarding the quality of that data.  It turned out that those concerns were well founded.  In 

following up with FWRI staff who provided us that data, we found that there was a pretty 

significant quality control issue with that first data set, and a lot of the data we had received was 

incorrect. 

 

In speaking with them, they were able to track down what that problem was, fixed that problem 

and get us some new revised data.  That new data is what the new proposed closed areas have 

been based on.  The good news was is during the stakeholder meeting, I provided some of that 

new data to everybody there, and most everyone there agreed that this was much more accurate 

data.  Lots of things had been corrected, and everyone there agreed that this was a far better data 

set than we previous had. 

 

As the meeting unfolded, we kind of talked about the best ways to site these proposed closed 

areas and five primary criteria came out as things that should guide the closed area selection.  

You can see them up there; I’ll run through them quickly.  It’s that we should be protecting all 

areas of elkhorn coral because of their relative rarity in the Florida Keys. 

 

The buffers around these colonies in the proposed areas themselves; it may make sense to make 

them slightly larger on the seaward side of colonies and the reefs because of what we know 

about trap movement due to storms and the direction of storms.  We also wanted to protect areas 

where both elkhorn and staghorn colonies occur together, which is pretty rare, but that was 

obviously a hot item for protection. 

 

The other criteria mentioned was to have these areas occur throughout the Keys to try and 

minimize one area being disproportionately affected.  And then finally there was a discussion 

about trying to select areas that would provide protection for some species of corals that are 

currently being proposed for listing under the Endangered Species Act. 

 

They have not been finalized yet or that decision has not been made, but that was also mentioned 

as probably a good thing to do if we could do it in the first place.  Then moving on, that was kind 

of the first day, a little bit of the same discussion was had on the second day, the 13
th
, but finally 

on the 13
th
 what I did is presented a set of maps. 

 

Five sets of maps, identical maps were presented to all the stakeholders there. In groups of about 

two or three; we actually went around and folks actually drew on the maps comments that they 

had regarding areas that acropora may occur that wasn’t marked on the map and areas that may 

have had colonies in the past and weren’t there now.  I also got some really helpful feedback 

from industry regarding ways that we could kind of change the orientation of some of these 

proposed  closed areas so actually that it would still provide a good level of protection for the 

colonies while at the same time helping to minimize the impacts to the industry. 
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Following that meeting, I took all this information back to the office, kind of worked up some 

changes, and it led to some kind of significant changes between Amendment 10 and Amendment 

11.  Here they are real quickly.  The first primary difference was that obviously we discarded 

areas based on the inaccurate data that we had in Amendment 10. 

 

Particularly we had some areas that when we looked at the data again, we actually had some 

areas that were protecting nothing but sand, so we decided to get rid of those so obviously there 

were no corals there.  We also used this new data to revise some of our existing closed areas that 

were held over from Amendment 10. 

 

The other helpful thing is during the meeting I was able to track down some new and additional 

sources of information on colony locations from the actual stakeholders themselves.  That new 

information was also integrated into our existing maps that we’re working with right now.  We 

also discussed and we now are going to try and include coral nurseries in our proposed closed 

areas.   

 

Finally, as I mentioned earlier, based on information we received from industry, we’ve kind of 

changed the orientation of some of our closed areas to try and run along the reef tract.  On the 

left there you can see kind of an image from Spiny Lobster Amendment 10, and that was actually 

– in the original amendment the boundaries of these areas were designated along north, south, 

east and west lines of latitude and longitude in an attempt to try and improve compliance and 

enforcement and all that kind of stuff. 

 

But as you can see hopefully from that map, they’re on that kind south/west corner and that 

north/east corner, and you can see how the proposed closed area extends off into a sand flat.  

Based on what we know about the species biology, we would never anticipate finding colonies in 

those locations while that may be a good fishable area for industry. 

 

So, again, based on information from the industry, we said, well, let’s see if we can tweak that, 

so you can see on the right there, while the number is different that actually happens to be the 

same proposed closed area around the same colonies, and you can see how we tried to tighten it 

up and orient it more along the length of the reef tract so that it’s no longer extending or has 

minimized the extension into the small sand flat areas. 

 

Real quickly, based on information, we now have four alternatives regarding closed areas.  The 

first two alternatives are unchanged from Amendment 10; the first one being the no action 

alternative.  I believe the second is in reference to closing all hard bottom habitat in the Florida 

Keys to trapping in order to protect colonies. 

 

The Alternatives 3 and 4 no longer refer to options for large and medium area closures.  Those 

were a little controversial in our last round so we’ve removed those and now we’re only talking 

about the smaller areas.  Areas that were deemed smaller in Amendment 10, they no longer hold 

that name in this amendment, but they’re the only ones now we’re kind of looking at.  Another 

thing of note is that there are two suboptions under Alternatives 2, 3 and 4. 
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The first option, Option A, would apply any proposed closed areas to just spiny lobster trapping 

while Option B would apply those closures to all spiny lobster fishing, and that would include 

diving as well.  And then just real quickly, all the alternatives other than Alternative 1 would 

meet the requirements of the biological opinion as they’re currently designed.  That’s kind of 

brief rundown on that; anyone have questions now just on this first action? 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Any committee members have questions of Andy or any other council 

members?  Well, I have one or two, Andy, if you’ll indulge me.  On Options A and B, Option B 

in each one of those is closure to all spiny lobster fishing.  I’m not sure if we biologically justify 

closing to diving.  Has that been the way the public testimony is going or have you all considered 

that? 

 

MR. HERNDON:  Yes, that was a good question.  Obviously the biological opinion didn’t 

address that.  We have heard both from – actually the Sanctuary Advisory Council just recently 

passed a resolution at one of their meetings requesting that actually I guess the council at this 

point does close them to all spiny lobster fishing. 

 

The other public comment we’ve gotten has been the concern that if we have a specific area 

closed just to spiny lobster trapping, it may actually attract divers and other recreators that would 

use the area because they know that it’s protected, there are protected corals there, which could 

lead to impacts as well.  The biological opinion obviously only addressed trapping but there has 

been input from the public suggesting that they would prefer – or members of the public, 

anyway, would prefer closure to all spiny lobster fishing. 

 

DR. CRABTREE:  And I think if you believe that those divers may be touching the corals as 

they try to grab lobsters or get them out from under corals, you could easily build a rationale 

based around that. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Does anybody else have any questions?  John. 

 

MR. JOLLEY:  I do think that you’ll see over time if you allow divers to go in, they’re going to 

realize that the probability of lobsters therefore is going to be higher than maybe in some of the 

other heavily fished areas, so they’re probably going to frequent those areas once the learn it 

more often.   

 

Certainly, some divers are better than others and some can be quite destructive I know, but there 

has been a good education program down there.  I’d be wary that if you didn’t – if wouldn’t be 

fair if you’re not going to let the trapper to be there to also let the divers have exclusive access as 

well. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Good points, John.  The other question I had, Andy, was on Alternative 4, the 

500-foot buffer.  Would that just be for traps; would that be for – if it did go to closure to all 

spiny lobster, would that be somebody within 500 feet that have lobster in a bag?  What are the 

enforcement concerns there? 
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MR. HERNDON:  That’s a good question to be quite honest.  At this point we’ve really kind of 

only looked at what the impacts to trapping would be, so that’s a good question.  Yes, I think the 

idea would be that anyone inside that area with lobster could be considered in violation.  Also, 

I’m going to talk about transit provisions and whether or not transiting across those areas would 

be appropriate.  That’s a good question; I think that’s something we would have to analyze if we 

went down that route. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Any other questions before we let Andy proceed?  All right, Andy, if you want 

to continue with your presentation. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  Now on the trap line marking, it’s the other action being taken up in the 

amendment.  Just real quickly, some of the purpose and rationale behind it, the Endangered 

Species Act requires us to monitor any take we authorize, and taking is basically prohibited 

under the Endangered Species Act unless it has some prior authorization. 

 

Any taking of protected species by the spiny lobster trap fishery would have been illegal up to 

this point, but through the biological opinion we have authorized some amount of incidental 

taking to occur that is no longer prohibited based on certain criteria and that sort of thing.  The 

issue we have then obviously is going to be tracking it and monitoring it. 

 

The purpose of the trap line marking – and I’ll get into kind of some of the issues we’ve run into 

with it, but the purpose here is just simply to fulfill that obligation under the biological opinion to 

make sure that we monitoring the impacts of the fishery.  Real briefly, some of the issues that we 

ran into while doing the biological opinion is the information we have indicates that most trap 

lines, particularly in the Keys when we’ve got a couple of different fisheries using similar trap 

lines, is that when those trap lines are found without buoys or without traps still attached, as they 

often are, it’s almost impossible to determine what the source of that line is. 

 

For example, something we’ve had an issue with is, just to give you an idea, in looking at sea 

turtles, so sea turtle stranding information is the only information we have available to us based 

on entanglements or information regarding entanglements.  That information is basically 

provided to us via volunteers. 

 

In terms of deciphering sea turtle entanglements that may be related to spiny lobster fishing, we 

are basically stuck with taking their word or their interpretation of the gear that was found on the 

animal in terms of what fishery it might belong to.  For example, we have several records of 

entanglements that simply state that the animal is entangled in – quote-unquote – lobster line or – 

quote-unquote – trap line or just line, and we have no real way to know whether or not that 

interpretation is correct. 

 

We do occasionally find records that have a buoy attached to it.  For example, we’ve have had 

some that will say entangled in line with buoy number X, blah, blah, blah, in which case we can 

pretty much know definitively at that point that it was associated with a specific fishery, but that 

is certainly the exception and not the rule. 
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The other concern we have is that we’re currently getting between 5 and 20 percent of all 

strandings that we think are being recorded, so obviously there is between potentially 75 percent 

and 95 percent of all strandings are going unnoticed for a variety of reasons.  Our concern there 

is the potential for entanglement could be much – the potential impacts of entanglement could be 

much higher than we currently know, and we’re trying to get a better handle on those sorts of 

things. 

 

The proposed alternatives under this action are simply meant to try and improve our accuracy, 

and particularly in the Florida Keys we’re trying to improve our accuracy between determining 

whether or not it might be a stone crab trap, it might be a spiny lobster trap, or I guess possibly 

even a blue crab trap that may have had some interaction with protected species since we’re 

stuck with just the line itself for identification. 

 

Just real quickly, I spoke briefly about sea turtle impacts, but here you can see these are pictures 

of – these are actually protected acropora corals that have been impacted.  I was sent these 

pictures in early August of this year, so those are less than a month old.  As you can tell there, 

there are no identifying marks, no real way to know how long that line has been there, what 

fishery it may have been associated, if it was even associated with a fishery.  That’s the kind of 

issue that we’re trying to resolve here. 

 

So on to the actual alternatives; one important note we talked about I believe at the last council 

meeting, there has been a change in the biological opinion.  There was a five-year phase-in 

period that was supposed to phase in in 2014, but we’ve had that changed recently, within the 

last few weeks, and it is now extended out to 2017; the purpose there being that we’d like to 

actually have a five-year phase-in period from the time it’s effective, so that’s the purpose of 

that, so that’s something we need to remember. 

 

Alternative 1 obviously is the no action alternative.  Currently it does not meet the biological 

opinion requirements.  Alternatives 2 and 3 are very similar to those we saw in Amendment 10.  

However, Amendment 10 did not specify a particular color that we would like the lines to be 

marked as, and that was simply because we were waiting to try and get some comment from the 

public on what colors might be acceptable to industry and whether or not the public itself might 

have some input on what color would be most appropriate. 

 

We did receive some comments both from industry as well as some scientists indicating that the 

color white may be an appropriate color that would be appropriate for the industry in terms of 

acceptable for the industry as well as not increasing the likelihood of sea turtle entanglements.  

There has been concern that adding colored lines or using specific colored lines could actually 

attract sea turtles to the lines themselves.  In an attempt to avoid that concern we selected the 

color white. 

 

So real quickly, Alternative 2, the title is title is incorrect up there, but the idea here is to use a 

tracer line through an existing line that would be white or to switch to an entirely white line 

itself.  You can see there this alternative would require the use of a white rope or a black rope 

with a white tracer running throughout its entire length. 
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I’ve included some examples there, but we’d talking about obviously – the one on the left is an 

example of an entirely white line.  The picture on the right, I was unable to find – in a quick scan 

I was unable to find a black rope with a white tracer, but you can see there this is the kind of 

thing we’d be talking about.  It would be black line with a white tracer running through it. 

 

This alternative would allow fishers to choose either of those options.  If they prefer the white 

line, they could go with that.  If they wanted to stick with the black line with a white tracer, they 

could also use that.  However, we’ve gotten significant industry feedback on this particular 

alternative to this action indicating several concerns regarding it. 

 

I’ve heard some pretty convincing arguments; the first one being the scarcity of the product.  

There has been a discussion about whether or not – if only one distributor is carrying this type of 

line, the required line and they can’t get it, that would put them in the position of either fishing 

illegally or possibly not being able to fish at all because they couldn’t fish without a specific type 

of line. 

 

The other concern that is kind of related to that, if there is only one distributor of a particular 

line, it’s possible that some of the other fisheries that we’re doing our best to try and distinguish 

between could actually buy that line and use it in their own fishery and then we would be stuck 

right back where we’re at in not being able to distinguish the difference two fisheries. 

 

There has also been concern about faster degradations due to UV light exposure.  There has been 

a couple of studies done and some information provided by the industry indicating that white line 

or colored tracer, rather, would break down more quickly than black line and putting a tracer 

through it or using a line that’s of a different color may actually degrade faster, causing high 

replacement cost and requiring more labor to make those changes. 

 

There is obviously also the other concern about potential increasing cost.  If this line costs more 

than existing line, there would be a concern there as well as increased labor that would be 

required to switch out this line.  However, now with a five-year phase-in period the intent would 

be that increased labor would be less of a concern. 

 

Now the other alternative currently proposed is to have a mark.  It would be a white mark at least 

every 15 feet.  The idea here is that this would allow – a very important thing to remember here 

is that this would allow for the exact same lines currently used in the fishery to remain in use.  

This would just require some sort of addition to the line to mark it. 

 

I have provided some examples here.  These are examples of what people have done in other 

regions.  You can see the top there is an example of a spliced line.  That’s where they’ve actually 

taken an existing line and spliced in pieces of colored twine into that line.  The second one there 

is spray paint.  That is where obviously spray paint has been applied to a dry line.  Then finally 

it’s electrical tape and that again is where tape has been applied to a dry line. 

 

With regard to Alternative 3, to be quite honest, I’ve gotten very little feedback and very little 

specific discussion about this alternative.  There has been lots of discussion about the cost that 

would be associated with swapping out entire lines and the cost to the industry required to 
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completely replace new lines, but I have not heard much discussion about what those costs or 

impacts would be if you were continuing to use the existing line as it is and just adding some 

kind of marking to the actual rope itself. 

 

I mentioned three examples that would work.  It’s also possible that additional alternatives could 

also work as long as they met those requirements.  The industry feedback we’ve gotten so far on 

this alternative in particular is again a concern about additional initial cost for supplies, so 

obviously additional costs related to buying electrical tape or twine or spray paint.  Obviously 

another concern is increased labor that is required to mark those lines. 

 

Another issue that has come up recently has been the staying power of the mark and whether or 

not those line markings would be able handle a commercial fishing season.  The information I’ve 

received from other regions is that they are holding up; they will last a season, but admittedly 

those are from other regions and may not be as applicable down here in the southeast. 

 

Then a quick summary of the Action 2, the line marking action, we’ve got Alternative 1, which 

is the no action alternative and it does not meet the current requirements of the biological 

opinion.  Alternative 2 is the colored line or tracer.  This would achieve our ESA obligations and 

would likely increase our accuracy in determining protected species interactions, though it may 

result in faster line degradation and scarcity issues and potential increasing cost and labor. 

 

Finally, the third alternative, which is the marking every 15 feet, would also achieve those ESA 

obligations and improve our accuracy and may also lead to an increased cost and labor, but I 

personally believe this will have the fewest impacts of these alternatives to the industry than the 

no action, I guess.  That’s it; any questions on trap line markings? 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Does anybody from the committee have a question?  John. 

 

MR. JOLLEY:  I can see where field testing of this kind of a methodology is going to be very 

paramount because you’re talking a lot about a lot of money if you’re replacing lines.  Do you 

know how much line there is in the trap fishery in Florida, for example? 

 

MR. HERNDON:  I’ve seen estimates, yes. 

 

MR. JOLLEY:  So how much field testing has there been; you mentioned something about other 

areas? 

 

MR. HERNDON:  In the northeast region, which is where they’ve done a lot of this, actually I 

spoke with a gentleman who is one of our fisheries liaisons up there, and he actually fished it 

commercially for a year and said that he didn’t have any problems with it.  He said that he found 

that as long as those marks were applied – well, as long as the electrical tape and as long as the 

spray paint alternatives were applied to dry lines, that they actually held up very well.  He said 

that he did find that the splicing of the colored line into an existing line was the one that held up 

best.  Under those conditions he said that it held up very well, but again I understand that was in 

a region that is not the southeast so field testing may be desirable. 
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MR. JOLLEY:  I could see where this would be a lot of work over a period of time.  Some of 

these lines that these guys are using might be four, five or six years old, too.  I would think using 

existing lines that are soaked with salt you might get a different reaction in marking that line than 

you would a brand new line.  I think there has to be a lot of methodology testing before you 

move very far with this. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  In our stakeholder meeting I was actually able to talk to a couple of industry 

members and we discussed this kind of informally.  They actually suggested that they would do 

some of that marking kind of informally and put those traps out in the water this season and see 

how well it held up.  Again, those are informal and those would be kind of anecdotal at this 

point, but we do have some folks kind of looking into that already. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Yes, and I would suggest possibly a pilot program during this five-year period.  

Captain Bill Kelly is back here, and I’m sure we could challenge him about that.  It might be 

worthwhile for all the reasons that you mentioned, John, not to mention the incredible fouling 

that these lines get and the treatment that they get going through a trap puller.  We might want to 

consider looking at a pilot program.  Mac, did you have your hand up? 

 

MR. CURRIN:  Yes, and I’m not on your committee, Bill, but thank you.  Andy, has there been 

any work done or research done on adding some sort of colored marker into the rope, between he 

strands of rope or attaching them in some way?  To me that makes the most sense and it would 

be the easiest to apply, replace, whatever.   

 

I don’t know about availability of materials, how they hold up where they go through trap 

pullers.  It just occurred to me sitting here thinking that something as simple as tie wrap that – I 

don’t know how it would hold up, whether maybe three passes through a pot puller would tear it 

all to pieces, I don’t know, but it sure would be easy to install.  It wouldn’t necessarily have to be 

a different color.  You could do a black one.   

 

You just need to be able to identify the rope once you’ve got in hand.  You don’t need to be able 

to ride by in a boat and say, yes, that’s a lobster trap rope.  If industry, as suggested by John and 

Bill, could get real involved and innovative about ways to mark this line, we might make a lot of 

headway between now and 2017. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  And that was another big reason we wanted to extend this phase-in period for 

that additional five years is because, yes, that’s exactly it.  Part of the reason some of these were 

particularly vague in Amendment 10 was to try and leave room to get input from people on what 

is going to be the easiest for them.  Again, our intention here is just to be able to identify these 

lines.  We’re not out to try and make the impact as great as possible to industry.  Whatever we 

can come up with that’s the lowest impact and still achieves our goals, that’s what we’re after. 

 

MR. HAYMANS:  Mr. Chairman, I’m not on your committee but making reference to 

something Andy said and looking back over – I mean, there are at least three people in this room 

that I know of who have sat on the bottlenose dolphin take reduction teams and large whale take 

reduction teams, and this has been beat ad nauseum and the method of marking is there. 
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I really don’t see where we – I mean, it’s a matter of working with those guys to find out what 

color so we don’t override something that’s in the black sea bass or in the gill nets in North 

Carolina and just go with it.  The phase in is appropriate such that as new lines come in, they’re 

marked, but the gear work has been done. 

 

DR. CRABTREE:  The purpose of the phase in, really, was to allow their existing line to go 

through its planned lifespan and then as they had to replace it they replace it with the marked 

line.  If we spend the next two years testing and figuring out what we’re going to do, then that 

part of it is not going to work out.  We need to come to some resolution.  I guess, Bill, what, 

more than half of the traps are in state waters so that’s other part of this.  Unless we can work 

something out that the commission is comfortable with and willing to put in place the same 

requirement, it seems to me that we wouldn’t really achieve what we’re trying to do, anyway.  I 

don’t know that gets us anywhere unless we can get the Florida Commission to be willing to put 

in place a similar requirement.  Has any of this come up before the commission, Bill? 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  We spoke about it briefly last week at a commission meeting in Naples.  

Captain Kelly was there and we discussed it and there was really no exchange with the 

commissioners about it one way or another.  I would think that it would be one of those things 

that they would look to industry to say is this a burden, is this something you want to do, is it 

something that is really necessary?  John. 

 

MR. JOLLEY:  Just one final comment.  I would think the best way to approach this and it 

would help you with your PR as well with the fishermen is to try to run some contracts with the 

actual fishermen.  They’re doing this everyday and they encounter all of the variables that would 

occur with something. 

 

Rather than having the scientists do it, they could be monitoring the fishermen, but I’m sure you 

could find some people in Florida that would be willing, maybe for some help with some fees 

and stuff, to run some tests on these things over the next few years and get some valid results, 

but I think it would help you tremendously in your PR problems that we have with the fishermen.  

We’ve done this with king mackerel tagging in Florida in past years.  One of the greatest things 

we ever did was work with those fishermen in those tagging programs.  It really enhanced our 

public relations as well. 

 

MR. BURGESS:  Mr. Chairman, I’m not on your committee, but, Andy, moving back, you made 

a comment earlier about entanglements that are reported, and you think that there is the 

possibility that up 87 percent of entanglements are not reported.  I was wondering where you got 

that number. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  Basically it depends on the papers you look at.  These are studies usually 

done with sea turtles, but basically it’s from the scientific literature; and they estimate from a 

release point of animals or bottles or whatever, they wait to see how many of them they can 

recover eventually.  Because of oceanographic currents or bloating or animals that are eaten or 

sink or that kind of thing, they anticipate that they’re getting 5 to 27 percent of those that are 

released back again.  I’ve actually heard recently that with marine mammals that number may be 

even lower. 
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MR. TEEHAN:  Does that answer your question? 

 

MR. BURGESS:  Yes.  Well, I’m not really clear actually.  Is this the survival rate or just the 

actual entanglement but does not result in a take or the death of the animal? 

 

MR. HERNDON:  I’m sorry, I make that clear.  This is not necessarily in regards to 

entanglements themselves.  That’s of all strandings of sea turtles, for example, of all different 

causes.  It could be a boat strike, it could be entanglement, it could be whatever.  The 

information that we have indicates that of all strandings that we’re finding we think that only 

about 5 to 27 percent of the total number that have occurred are the ones we’re actually finding 

or being reported. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Any other questions of Andy?  Mr. Gill. 

 

MR. GILL:  Mr. Chairman, clearly I’m not your committee.  Andy, it seems to me that what 

you’re trying to achieve here is narrow down the realm of possibilities of where that rope came 

from and hence you went to markings, et cetera, but I noticed in your presentation that you 

included white lines as a possibility. 

 

It seems to me that goes the other way because that’s the line commonly in use by the boating 

public, be it big boats, little boats, canoes, kayaks, whatever.  Have you discussed that?  It seems 

to me you’re getting away from where you’re trying to go to and would you comment on that. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  Yes, that’s a good point and as you brought up that’s exactly the kind of thing 

we’re trying to avoid.  Again, that’s what we’re trying to – and that’s why I think moving 

towards Alternative 3 where we’ve got a specific marking kind of requirement to an existing 

black line would be the most appropriate type because that’s going to be something that’s only 

going to be applied to spiny lobster fishing gear as opposed to, like you say, going with the 

whole white line, which not only has industry indicated that probably won’t work for them 

because of degradation issues and that sort of things, but also, as you point out, could be an issue 

with running into other possible uses. 

 

DR. MacLAUCHLIN:  As far as monitoring goes, is there going to be a program where it’s 

monitored and then maybe the council can get a briefing on how many times the marked trap line 

was found in the coral or whatnot.  How will that be used at a future place – I mean, if it turns 

out that there are a lot of lines that you find are identified as being lobster tap or vice versa there 

is not a lot of lines; what kind of future would that hold? 

 

MR. HERNDON:  That’s a good question.  Basically what happens when we’re monitoring our 

incidental take, like I said, in the biological opinion there has been a level of incidental take that 

has been authorized and so long as the impacts or the incidental taking that occurs stays below 

that, that would indicate that we basically did our analysis right or that we’ve come up with the 

proper number of interactions. 

 



Spiny Lobster Committee 

Charleston, SC 

  September 13, 2011 

 

 13 

If we start to find out there are lots of discrepancies or that we think the rate of interactions are 

higher than they were in the past, then we would have to reanalyze those impacts and see if we 

can’t come up with further ways to reduce those impacts.   

 

And particularly with our concern now with not being able to distinguish the information we 

have is – like I said before, it’s difficult to distinguish between different fisheries, so for all we 

know the spiny lobster fishery could have far fewer impacts than we think or it could have much 

greater impacts than we think, and that’s obviously the purpose of this.  Certainly, to your other 

question about the councils, we would be happy to provide updates on what we’ve got and how 

that is going. 

 

DR. MacLAUCHLIN:  I may have missed this; do you have right now records of observations of 

all line or rope in coral; do you keep track of that? 

 

MR. HERNDON:  We do have some information coming in from our researchers.  They 

basically do a marine debris survey throughout the Florida Keys right now, and that’s the ones 

that have been providing to us the information that we do have on trap lines interacting with 

corals and that kind of thing. 

 

MR. PHILLIPS:  Mr. Chairman, I’m not on your committee, and I might have missed it.  The 

turtle strandings you estimated at I guess 5 to 27 percent are found, but I didn’t hear or missed 

what percentage of the turtle strandings you did get were entangled with line. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  I didn’t say that so you didn’t miss anything.  I’m trying to think of what the 

ultimate number was.  I’ve have to look.  I can get you that information if you want.  It’s in the 

biological opinion.  The hard part we have is obviously strandings are by nature on the beach, so 

we generally have to try and figure out what portion of those came from the federal fishery 

versus what portion of those came from the state fishery, which is obviously challenging when 

it’s on the beach. 

 

The biological opinion goes through a discussion on how we’ve done that and all that kind of 

thing, but in terms of the actual numbers I’ve got it written down and I can get it for you, but I 

don’t want to say now because it would be a guess at this point. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Any further questions for Andy?  I’ve got a couple and they’re not really 

connected, but it’s just I want to throw these out real quick.  Why is there concern as to whether 

they’re stone crab or lobster traps?  And if we’re just talking strictly down in the Monroe County 

area, there likely would not be any blue crab traps, so it would just be the two. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  The issue we have there is that because under the Endangered Species Act the 

spiny lobster fishery and the stone crab fishery are two separate federal actions.  We are required 

to make two separate analyses of those two actions, and we have to monitor the impacts of those 

separate actions.   

 

We have actually conducted a biological opinion for the stone crab fishery which required the 

same type of trap line marking requirements.  But as we repeal that federal FMP, that biological 
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opinion gets a little sticky, but, anyway, the point being it’s so we deem them basically two 

separate sources of impact and we’re required to monitor the impact of those two separate 

sources.  Does that answer your question? 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Yes, and Florida is taking over the management of stone crab, so I figured that 

might be problematic.  Another question; how far up the coast do you envision this requirement 

being required? 

 

MR. HERNDON:  That’s a good question.  To be honest, I haven’t considered that and I don’t 

believe there is any discussion currently in the amendment about whether or not we would be 

marking lines above or below a certain boundary, so that’s a good point.  It’s something worth 

looking at and discussion. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  And just one or things just for reference; there is an economic study that has 

been done by Chuck Adams, IFAS, at the University of Florida, and I think it would be helpful if 

we got a copy of that to the council members before we move too much further ahead.  It deals 

with the economics of the rope replacement. 

 

One other thought that I had – and I talked to Gregg a little bit about this and the chairman – it 

may very well be that there is not a lot of knowledge amongst the council members about how 

biological opinions operate and they’re developed and the mechanisms, and I thought it might be 

a good idea and if the committee thought it was a good idea to see if we could get some sort of a 

short presentation on just general biological opinions and how they operate.  They’re very 

complex as far as I can tell.  Is that something that we can do, Roy or Bonnie or whoever would 

be in charge of that? 

 

DR. CRABTREE:  Yes, I think if the chairman sent me a request we could do that at a coming 

council meeting. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Okay, and I’ll leave that to you guys to figure out what the schedule is.  As far 

as I can tell, that is what we have on the agenda.  There are no actions that this committee needs 

to take.   

 

Looking at the options and alternatives that have been put up and that Andy ran us through; is 

there anything else that the committee would like to see added to those before going to public 

hearing as far as the area closures and the line marking?  Gregg. 

 

MR. WAUGH:  One question; the intent for the timing is the Gulf Council will approve this for 

public hearings at their October meeting and then we’ll approve it at our December meeting.  I 

would anticipate in the next version we’ll see actual closed areas? 

 

MR. HERNDON:  Yes, actually back on the 1
st
 of September I submitted a set of maps to 

everyone that was involved in that stakeholder meeting, and I’m waiting basically to hear back 

comments from them regarding whether or not they think it’s appropriate.  There are a couple of 

tweaks that will need to be made, but, yes, those are basically ready to go and they will be in the 

document. 



Spiny Lobster Committee 

Charleston, SC 

  September 13, 2011 

 

 15 

MR. TEEHAN:  Yes, thanks, Gregg, I would like to see the maps included also; that and if we 

could get the Chuck Adams’ Report.  Oh, I’ve got it.  Does anybody on the committee have any 

additions that they’d like to see under these two actions?  Robert. 

 

LT. FOOS:  In regards to Action 1, looking at Alternatives 3 and 4, Alternative 3 would be a 

much more enforceable action because of the straight line boundaries.  It’s more difficult to 

enforce more of that 500 rounded boundary around the acropora. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Whenever I ask Florida Enforcement what would be a good boundary line, they 

say the Georgia Line to the Alabama Line.  All right, so we know what the timeline is.  Bob Gill, 

I hope you have taken that into consideration for your agenda for the Gulf Council.  Is there any 

other business?  John. 

 

MR. JOLLEY:  Yes, it might be nice to have an idea of what the percentage increase of the 

closed area would be.  I assume you’re probably going to have that when you give us the 

pictures. 

 

MR. HERNDON:  I know from Amendment 10 these small area closures we’re talking about 

four square miles total across.  I think at the time it was 50-some closed areas.  I actually 

anticipate that number will probably go down because of the way we’ve kind of reoriented some 

of them and tightened them up.  But, yes, we will have that information available. 

 

MR. TEEHAN:  Anything else?  All right, this committee stands adjourned. 

 

(Whereupon, the meeting was adjourned at 2:07 o’clock p.m., September 13, 2011.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Certified By: ____________________________________ Date: ________________ 

 

 

 

Transcribed By: 

Graham Transcriptions, Inc. 

October 2011 

 

 

  










